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SUBJECT: REZONING REFERENCE #19-58

PRE-ZONING FOR NON-MARKET HOUSING DEVELOPMENT

7285 KITCHENER STREET

RESPONSE TO PUBLIC HEARING ISSUES

PURPOSE: To respond to issues raised at the Public Hearing for Rezoning Reference #19-
58.

RECOMMENDATIONS:

1.

2.

THAT Rezoning Bylaw, Amendment Bylaw No. 45/19, Bylaw 14101, be abandoned.

THAT a copy of this report be sent to those who spoke at, or
correspondence to the Public Hearing for Rezoning Reference #19-58.

REPORT

submitted

1.0 BACKGROUND

On 2019 December 10, a Public Hearing was held for Rezoning Reference #19-58. The subject
rezoning application proposes to establish development guidelines for the City-ovmed site located
at 7285 Kitchener Street to facilitate pre-zoning for a non-market housing development. It is noted
that no specific development proposal is being advanced in connection with this rezoning
application.

As noted in the Public Hearing report dated 2019 November 18, the subject treed and undeveloped
site is located within the Montecito Urban Village Plan and is designated for multiple-family
development using the RMl Multiple Family Residential District (see attached Sketches #1 and
#2). The recommended RM2 and RM2r zoning for the site would require a minor amendment to
the Montecito Urban Village Plan. The Mayor's Task Force on Community Housing Final Report
provides a recommendation to increase the supply of affordable rental housing. Amending the
Montecito Urban Village Plan would enable the provision of additional non-market housing,
thereby addressing this recommendation, and as such is considered supportable based on adopted
Council policies.












